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COMMODORE’S CORNER 

Jim Currie, commodore@broadbaysailing.org 

 

I am sure you are all going to have a great time on the Rover cruise even though your commodore is still 

missing in action. The good news for you and probably less for me is that I will be back for the May 

meeting at ODU. I have it on good authority that spring has finally sprung and that sail boats have been 

seen on the Chesapeake so there is no excuse for not being out there enjoying the good weather. 

Although there have not been many sailing days to date the committee have put together a great 

program that should cater for all members needs, whether it be racing, cruising or just messing about in 

boats. We sailors are the luckiest people alive for no other activity provides the rewards and satisfaction 

on being out in a boat whether as crew or owner. Which brings me nicely to my main point this month 

that your participation and enjoyment in these events is our priority. 

 

See you in May and safe sailing 

 

Jim Currie 

 

This month’s membership gathering will be on the American Rover, Tuesday, April 15th, 6:30pm, at: 

Waterside Marina 

Norfolk, VA 

 

  

mailto:commodore@broadbaysailing.org
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RACING NEWS 
Scott Almond, racing@broadbaysailing.org 

PHRF Racing News: 

What's that sound??  I believe it is the LONG HORN... the prep flag is coming down for the 2014 racing 

season!  The 2014 Southern Bay racing calendar has been posted on the lower right hand corner of our 

homepage, www.broadbaysailing.org . Both of our week night 'beer can' racing series (Little Creek and 

Willoughby) start this month.  Registration, details, and scoring for these are on our website.  Randy 

Goodman and Rick Perkins head these series up (LCSA and WR, respectively) for BBSA.  Payment of 

racing dues can be done online as well:  www.broadbaysailing.org/renew/index.asp .  

The Notices of Race for all of our PHRF/big-boat races have been posted in the PHRF Notices of Race 

area of the Downloads section of our website, www.broadbaysailing.org/downloads/index.asp.   

Don't miss out this year on the most competitive racing event in the area, Southern Bay Race Week.  

Their lineup is solid (almost as strong as the Yankees):  3 days of racing and 4 parties!  Racing in the 

Cruising Fleet features 2 days of racing for a reduced entry fee.  All fleets will feature a return of the very 

popular middle distance race on Saturday.  You're not going to want to miss this (or the early bird 

discount that comes with 10 free beverage tix... link to info is below) 

If you haven't yet applied or renewed your PHRF Valid Rating Certificate for 2014, now is the time to do 

so:  www.phrfchesbay.org .  Also, to be eligible for the CBYRA season-long high point trophies, you must 

join or renew your membership:  www.cbyra.org .  Put BBSA in the application blank for both 

organizations as your 'principal/primary yacht club'. 

The Cape Henry Cup / May Pot Luck Dinner and Awards Presentation  

The Cape Henry Cup Race will be sailed on Saturday, May 17th. This is the first of four CBYRA-sanctioned 

races sponsored by BBSA this year and Race #2 in the Southern Bay Distance Racing Series (SBDRS). All 

members are urged to participate in this race which was first sailed in May 1974. The $25 entry fee is 

WAIVED for BBSA members. Registration for members couldn't be easier. Go to our website (link below) 

and use the online registration! On the following Tuesday, the 20th, one of our famous pot luck dinners 

will feature the presentation of the Cape Henry Cup and the other awards for the race. The meeting will 

be held at the Old Dominion University Sailing Center. Mark your calendars for both of these events. 

Details on the dinner will be found in the May Banter. The Notice of Race is already posted on the BBSA 

website and the Sailing Instructions will soon be posted as well.  

Upcoming dates of which to be aware:  

April 27th – CCV Spring Series Race #3 – Race 1 in the Southern Bay Distance Racing Series (SBDRS) - 

www.ccvracing.org  

April 28th – Early Bird Deadline for Southern Bay Race Week - 

http://www.yachtscoring.com/emenu.cfm?eID=981 

May 5th – Entries due for 65th Down the Bay Race - 

http://www.yachtscoring.com/emenu.cfm?eID=1042 

May 17th – Cape Henry Cup – CBYRA Event #404 – Race 2 in the SBDRS - www.broadbaysailing.org  

For questions on anything related to racing (or the Yankees), please do not hesitate to contact me! 

This year's Southern Bay Racing Schedule is posted on the lower right hand corner of our homepage: 

www.broadbaysailing.org .  

mailto:racing@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/renew/index.asp
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/downloads/index.asp
http://www.phrfchesbay.org/
http://www.cbyra.org/
http://www.ccvracing.org/
http://www.yachtscoring.com/emenu.cfm?eID=981
http://www.yachtscoring.com/emenu.cfm?eID=1042
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/
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Little Creek Sailing Association Wednesday Races – Randy Goodman: 

lcsa@broadbaysailing.org 

Join the Little Creek Sailing Association Facebook site at 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289/ 

LCSA’s first race of the 2014 season was on April 2nd. We had a very nice turnout for race with 11 boats 
racing, 2 x Spinnaker boats, 5 x NS-1 boats and 4 x NS-2 boats. 
Congrats to Schock-Full-O-Nuts (SPIN), Black Widow (NS-1) and Coeur d'Alene (NS-2) for first place 
finishes in their fleets. 
Race results are posted on the BBSA website http://www.broadbaysailing.org/index.asp 

Cap'n Larry VanHoola and his endeavor 32, LISETTE, joined LCSA this week and he is looking for Crew. If 

you have an interest, or know someone that might be, please contact him at vanhoolar@aol.com, 

Larry is looking for people who are eligible for AARP, but he will not discriminate against any of us 

younger sailors. 

Willoughby Racers Thursday Races – Rick Perkins: 

willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org 

Check our website http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp and our Willoughby Racers 

Facebook page for updates and more information.  

The Sailing Instructions for 2014 have changed; the biggest change has to do with shortening course, our 

Rule 11. We will no longer be able to declare the “starting line“ to be the finish line as in the past (e.g. 

West course Start – A Mark- Return, or East course Start-B Mark -Return). This is to bring our races into 

conformance with RRS. If you have any questions, please contact me or you Series Captain. 

We’re off to a good start! 

PHRF and CBYRA News – Randy Pugh: 

The new registration forms are in the mail and by now all should received theirs. They have 

sent notice to everyone who has had a certificate in the last few years. The other big thing that 

you will receive in the packet is the new equipment requirements for racing on the bay. This 

has been brought about by the recent accidents that have occurred and the pressure from the 

Coast Guard on US Sailing. You will note that Chesapeake Bay has its own set of requirements. 

It does not change much from the old 4P requirements. If you have any questions or if you did 

not receive a renewal, contact PHRF of the Chesapeake, Inc. P.O. Box 1856, Edgewater, MD 

21037 or phone 443-699-0868. 

Cape Charles Cup Race Information – Hank Giffin: 

The summer “bookend” race to the Southern Bay Race Week race is the 11th Cape Charles Cup 

on August 16 and 17 this year.  Our new Sunday course is two miles shorter to allow more finishers.  We 

still have three great social events and two great days on the Bay.  Cruisers are welcome without racing 

experience!  POC is Hank Giffin 757 375 1491. 

  

mailto:lcsa@broadbaysailing.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289/
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/index.asp
mailto:vanhoolar@aol.com
mailto:willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/racing/willoughby.asp
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SOUTHERN BAY RACE WEEK FOR THE BLACK SEAL CUP 

Racers’ Updates and special SBRW Moolah $$$ Savings: 

 The SBRW 2014 fleet continues to build and you can see all the entries as well as a preliminary 
scratch sheet and more at YachtScoring.com. Just click on 
http://www.yachtscoring.com/emenu.cfm?eID=981 and you are there! 

 SBRW coincides with one of the best festivals on the east coast, the Blackbeard Pirate Festival.  
Lots of fun for family, friends, and swashbucklers, too.  Click on 
http://www.hampton.gov/index.aspx?nid=2008 for all the details. 

 REMEMBER, the Early Bird Entry Deadline closes on April 28, 2014.  Enter by April 28th and 
deduct $10 from your entry fee and receive 10 complimentary regatta drink tickets in your 
welcome packet on opening night.   Also, boats and/or skippers returning from SBRW 2013 may 
take advantage of the $25 Loyalty Discount sponsored by OLD POINT NATIONAL BANK.  Just 
deduct it from your entry fee. 

 Additional $SAVINGS$:   

o SBRW Apparel and Gear is offered by CORAL REEF SAILING APPAREL.  You may deduct 
10% off your order IF you order by May 12th.  Click on 
http://www.coralreefsailing.com/index.php/catalog/category/view/s/southern-bay-
race-week-2014/id/1271/?___store=sbrw to shop and order.  To get the 10% Early Bird 
price enter the code EARLYSB and receive the discount. 

o CROWNE PLAZA MARINA HOTEL within easy walk of regatta headquarters offers SBRW 
racers a special $119 base rate + taxes and fees per night along with FREE PARKING and 
Wi-Fi.  Click on www.hamptonmarinahotel.com , enter Group Code SBR.  Make your 
ressies early as the rooms are going fast.  The special rate expires after May 1, 2014.  To 
make ressies by phone - call Reservations Manager Jamie House at 757-727-8918. 

o Hampton Yacht Club, regatta headquarters host, will have some slip and T-head space 
available at $0.75 per ft for visiting competitor boats – reservations for available slips 
will be on first come first served basis.  Competitors who are doing the Down the Bay 
Race and staying to do SBRW will be given priority.  Confirmation of a slip reservation 
will not be possible until HYC knows what slips will be available during the event. Rafting 
(FREE) will be available. For details and to get on the reservations request list, please 
contact HYC at (757) 722-0711 or Event Dockage Chairman, Phil Briggs at (757) 723-
5477.   

Y’ALL COME RACING! 

  

http://www.yachtscoring.com/emenu.cfm?eID=981
http://www.hampton.gov/index.aspx?nid=2008
http://www.coralreefsailing.com/index.php/catalog/category/view/s/southern-bay-race-week-2014/id/1271/?___store=sbrw
http://www.coralreefsailing.com/index.php/catalog/category/view/s/southern-bay-race-week-2014/id/1271/?___store=sbrw
http://www.hamptonmarinahotel.com/
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Picture from last year’s SBRW provided by Lin McCarthy 
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U.S. Singlehanded Championships 
From Liz Walker LizWalker@USSAILING.ORG 

 

As part of US Sailing's series of articles, this month’s piece features the U.S. Singlehanded Championship 

for the O'Day and Hanley Trophies.   Photo credit: Walker/US Sailing. 

Secretary’s note: Above are last year’s winners. I looked on line to put names with the faces. The 

women’s winner is Simone Staff; the men’s winner is Clay Johnson. I could not find the name of the 

Sportsmanship Award winner. Ms. Walker sent this for sailing associations to include in their 

newsletters, banters, etc. Below is a write up Liz attached with her email promoting the US 

Singlehanded Handed Championship. 

Taking a New Tack in Singlehanded Sailing 

US Sailing is taking a new tack to some of its championships. For the first time, a US Sailing National 

Championship will be integrated as part of a larger class event. The 2014 Laser North Americans will be 

the host of the U.S. Singlehanded Championship, and the top eligible male Laser and female Radial sailor 

will be named United States Singlehanded Champion. The regatta will be hosted by the Alamitos Bay 

Yacht Club on June 12-15 in Long Beach, Calif. 

Athletes competing at the 2014 U.S. Singlehanded Championships will get a golden opportunity to race 

against a talented collection of the top Laser sailors in the world.  

With the growth of one-design sailing here in the U.S, and with ever more events in the sailing calendar, 

it became clear to US Sailing that the traditional qualifying series was limiting the number of sailors who 

mailto:LizWalker@USSAILING.ORG
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could compete for the O’Day and Hanley Trophies. Our goal is to allow more people to have a chance to 

compete for these historic championships. As the Laser class is one of the largest singlehanded classes in 

the world, identifying the top U.S. Singlehanded sailor through the North Americans is a natural fit.    

Who is eligible to be named U.S. Singlehanded Champion? Sailors must be at least 17 years of age in the 

calendar year and current members of US Sailing and the Laser class. All the sailors will be scored as one 

fleet with the highest eligible male Laser sailor winning the O’Day Trophy and the highest female Radial 

sailor winning the Hanley Trophy.  

To learn more or to register, visit the website at 

http://championships.ussailing.org/Adult/USSinglehandedChampionship.htm 

If you would like to source more features from US Sailing, please visit our website at 

http://media.ussailing.org/US_SAILING_Media.htm. 

  

http://championships.ussailing.org/Adult/USSinglehandedChampionship.htm
http://media.ussailing.org/US_SAILING_Media.htm
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CRUISING NEWS 
Bev Borberg, bevborberg@yahoo.com, or cruising@broadbaysailing.org, or 460 1051 

The cruising planning meeting was held at our home on March 9.  It was great, because everyone was so 

enthusiastic about planning a season of sailing, and the food and sea stories were delicious and fun to 

hear. 

The weather is so unpredictable for March and April that no cruises were officially planned, but if 

anyone wants to at the last minute plan a week end get together just let me know and I will have Karl 

send out a quick note to the membership with details. 

May 3 – 4 is our official kick off cruise at Waterside.  So put on your beads and come to the party.  We 

have made block reservations for 10 boats but these will not be held indefinitely, so please make your 

own reservations soon and say that you are with BBSA.  Sat. at 4:00 we will have Happy Hour in front of 

our boat DREAMTIME on the dock.  Jim will make his famous Goombay Punch and small appetizers can 

be brought to the party.  After the party you can either eat on your boat or make your own dinner plans.  

Please let me know if you are coming so we can have enough punch and we can let you know if there is 

a change in plans because of weather. Bev’s cell is 757 581 9250, Jim’s cell 757 581 9210, or email 

bevborberg@yahoo.com 

May 17 – 18 Cape Charles City Marina: Andy and Carmen Spittler will sponsor this. 

Andrew.spittler@gmail.com, 757 581 2082Bloody Marys/Crabby Blues Festival/Cape Charles Town 
Harbor Cruise. 
A block of slips are being held in the name of BBSA for Saturday Evening, 17 May 2014.  Please call the 

Harbor Office (757.331.2357) to make your own reservation.  The only web link I found for Cape Charles 

Town Harbor was on Face Book.  https://www.facebook.com/capecharlestownharbor/ 

Jack Mitchell made reservations for Friday and Saturday, if anyone wants to go up early and is looking 

for other BBSA members. 

Saturday 17 May 2014 03:00-08:00 PM 

The Crabby Blues Festival.  http://www.crabbyblues.com/.  There is an entry fee. 

Saturday 17 May 2014, 05:00 PM 

Let’s try for a BYOB and snacks to share event prior to dinner. 

Saturday 17 May 2014, 06:30 PM 

Dinner at Kelly’s Gingernut Pub.  http://kellysgingernutpub.com/.  Let me know if you are interested and 

I will call to see about reservations. 

Sunday 18 May 2014, 09:00 AM 

A pre-underway Bloody Mary bar will be provided by Coriolis.  Perhaps we will follow up with a jaunt to 

the Cape Charles Coffee House http://www.capecharlescoffeehouse.com/ for breakfast.  Keep in mind 

you don’t want to be in a hurry, they are packed Sunday mornings. 

Sunday 18 May 2014, TBD 

Underway 

Andy and Carmen Spittler 

s/v Coriolis 

  

mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:cruising@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:Andrew.spittler@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/capecharlestownharbor/
http://www.crabbyblues.com/
http://kellysgingernutpub.com/
http://www.capecharlescoffeehouse.com/
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May 24 – 26, Memorial Day week end: Bucky Harrison and Leslie will be in charge of this.  Closer to the 

time of departure Bucky will decide where we will anchor Sat. night.  If you have questions you can 

reach Bucky on his cell 757 630 5121 or on his boat L’Attitude.  Sunday we will go to Roy and Irene 

Weisert’s dock.  Their dock holds about four boats, but there is plenty of anchor room.  Approximate 

coordinates for their place on the East River are      37  24.5   76  20.65.  We will have Happy Hour and 

then barbeque on their porch.  Bring your drinks, main dish, a dish to share, plates, and silverware 

May 31 – June 1 – Hampton Pirates’ Festival raft up.  Capt. John Scott will sponsor this. Hampton 

Pirates’ Festival raft up.  Sounds like fun; it will be a combined Old Point Comfort Yacht Club and BBSA 

cruise. Cocktails on Summer Wine at 5:00 and dinner at Marker 20.  There are two dingy docks along the 

city docks, one by the bridge and one by the dock masters building.  You can contact Capt. John by cell 

757 729 1990 or on his boat Summer Wine or flyingblueyes@hotmail.com 

Details of the two week cruise are on page 13. 

Capt. John Scott has an alternate cruise for the two week cruise for those who can’t take that much time 

off.  The cruise is from June 26 to July 5.  There will be sailors from Fleet 30, Old Point Comfort Yacht 

Club and BBSA.  All will be meeting up with the two week cruise sailors at Good Luck Cellars Winery. 

Leaving little creek morning June 26th to Cape Charles 23 miles http://www.capecharles.org/ 
June 27th to Onancock  39 miles http://www.onancock.org/ 
June 28th to Crisfield  24 miles http://www.cityofcrisfield-md.gov/ 
June 29 to Tangier Island 13 miles http://www.tangierisland-va.com/ 
June 30th ?? We can relax and stay an extra day at any of these towns 
July 1st to Indian creek 20 miles. Visit the Good Luck Cellars winery with BBSA 
July 2nd Indian creek 0 miles  Chesapeake boat basin http://www.kilmarnockva.com/ 
July 3 3 options 
 Fishing Bay with fleet 30 16 miles 
 Sarahs creek with OPCYC 39 miles 
 or Cape Charles  33 miles 
July 5th/6th home 

Please let me know if anyone is interested in going with us because there is a RSVP for the winery. I will 
know soon how much it cost. Went a couple years ago with BBSA and they did a dinner spread (bbq) and 
a wine tasting and I want to say it cost about 15 dollars per person. 

All those are interested in accompanying me I would like to plan a time to get together before hand and 
discuss the details and make any changes that we need and share info on things to do to make best of 
our time in each location Thank you and I look forward to spending time with everyone. I also want to 
thank BBSA, OPCYC and FLEET 30 for their cooperation and interest. 

Capt John 

Summer Wine 

flyingblueyes@hotmail.com 

757-729-1990 

  

mailto:flyingblueyes@hotmail.com
http://www.capecharles.org/
http://www.onancock.org/
http://www.cityofcrisfield-md.gov/
http://www.tangierisland-va.com/
http://www.kilmarnockva.com/


 

12 
 

 
July 12 – 13, Waterside: Tides baseball game, Capt. John Scott is sponsor 

July 26 – 27, Cape Charles City Marina: John and Mary Bergman sponsors 

August 9 – 10, Warwick Yacht Club: Frits and Sancy Isham sponsoring 

August 16 – 17: Cape Charles race 

August 30 – Sept 1: Susan and Jim Currie and Doug and Judy Rose will sponsor this.  Details will follow. 

Sept. 2 – 5, Dinner cruise: This will be going only to marinas and having dinner out.  Sergio, Jim and Bev 

will coordinate this. 

Sept. 6 – 7 Hampton Bay Days 

Sept. 13 – 14, Back River: Ronda and Karl Shulenburg will sponsor a raft up 

Sept. 19 – 21, Yorktown: Lemoine and Chip Jones will sponsor. 

October 3 – 4, Smithfield: Sergio Diehl will sponsor. 

I have asked all sponsors to give me the information about their cruise so that it can be put in the Banter 

and then I would like a write up after the cruise to put in the Banter.  I always want people to know what 

good times they are missing. 

Thank you to the ones who came to the meeting, it was really fun.  Let me know if I need to make any 

corrections to this information.  I am writing this after the party and I have had plenty of good food and 

wine! 
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BBSA 2-Week Summer Cruise June 21 through July 6 – Sergio Diehl sergio.diehl@cox.net: 

The two-week cruise schedule is set and is listed below.  We already have a number of cruisers that have 
signed up but there is room for more.  This is primarily a cruise of the lower Potomac River but I have 
included stops at a winery for some enjoyable wine tasting and dinner and of course two days at the 
Tides Inn for our 4th of July celebration.  Please go ahead and start making your reservations (with the 
exception of Indian Creek Yacht and Country Club, I will take care of slip assignments.  Please let me 
know if you will be joining us.) at the various marinas, especially the Tides Inn as their space is limited 
and I have been told that they fill up quickly. 

In addition to our two-week cruise, I have added an option to participate in the Summer Sailstice with 
Hampton Yacht Club.  The Summer Sailstice was founded in 2001, Summer Sailstice is the global sailing 
holiday celebrated on the weekend closest to the summer solstice connecting the global sailing 
community in a multifaceted and multi-location sailing holiday. Every year, Summer Sailstice unites over 
19,000 sailors all over the world—cruisers, racers and recreational—to celebrate and showcase life 
under sail. The event has expanded to include participants from Asia, across the Americas and Europe 
with almost 5,000 sailboats racing, cruising and day sailing in all 50 US states and over 40 countries. 

Thursday, June 19 - Sail to anchorage, there will be a progressive dinner that evening. 
Friday, June 20 - Sail to Indian Creek Yacht & Country Club. Enjoy the club and meet up for a special 
social at the club, a reservation will be made for whoever wants to join the group dinner. Please contact 
Mary at marygreblunas@yahoo.com to get your slip assignment. 
Saturday, June 21 - Sail to the Summer Sailstice destination, Little Bay it’s about 45 minutes away. Fun 
on the beach, games/contest, happy hour and a bonfire in the evening to roast dinner. 
 
To participate, sailors need to simply go to http://www.summersailstice.com, look under “Find Event” 
for Hampton Yacht Club, sign up and then go sailing on the weekend of June 21st. There’s no better way 
to start the summer and no better weekend in the Northern Hemisphere to unite with sailors around 
the world. It doesn’t cost to sign up and by signing up for our Summer Sailstice event you become 
eligible to win prizes contributed by Footloose Sailing Charters, West Marine, Hobie, Offshore Sailing, 
Wooden Boat and many other marine favorites. Prizes include a one week BVI charter with Footloose, a 
Hobie Kayak and over 400 other prizes on the site http://www.summersailstice.com/prizes. 
 
The Cruise Schedule is as follows: 
 

Date Day Mileage Where Mooring 

Hampton Yacht Club Summer Sailstice Option 

18-Jun Wednesday   Hampton Yacht Club     
 19-Jun Thursday   ??     
 20-Jun Friday   Indian Creek Indian Creek ICY&CC 
 21-Jun Saturday   Fleets Bay     
 BBSA 2-Week Cruise 

21-Jun Saturday 41 Jackson Creek 
  

Anchor 

22-Jun Sunday 22 Great Wicomico Cockrell Creek 
 

Anchor 

23-Jun Monday 29 Yecomico River Shannon Creek White Point Marina Marina 

24-Jun Tuesday 13 St Mary's River Cartagena Creek St Mary's Yachting Center Marina 

25-Jun Wednesday 5 St Mary's River Horseshoe Bend 
 

Anchor 

26-Jun Thursday 23 Nomini Creek 
  

Anchor 

27-Jun Friday 7 St Clements Island 
  

Anchor 

28-Jun Saturday 10 Herring Creek Tall Timbers Cove Tall Timbers Marina Marina 

mailto:sergio.diehl@cox.net
mailto:marygreblunas@yahoo.com
http://www.summersailstice.com/
http://www.summersailstice.com/prizes
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29-Jun Sunday 15 Glebe River 
  

Anchor 

30-Jun Monday 33 Great Wicomico 
  

Anchor 

1-Jul Tuesday 15 Indian Creek Indian Creek 
 

Marina 

2-Jul Wednesday 3 Kilmarnock 
 

Chesapeake Boat Basin Marina 

3-Jul Thursday 36 Tides 
 

Tides Inn Marina 

4-Jul Friday 0 Tides 
 

Tides Inn Marina 

5-Jul Saturday 11 Deltaville 
 

Dozier's Regatta Point Marina 

6-Jul Sunday 43 Home 
   

 

Total 306 
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

Sergio Diehl, membership@broadbaysailing.org 

Membership Renewal: 

I just about have everyone’s renewal forms in and have started to work on the 2014 Roster, which I 

hope to mail out to everyone next month.  If you have not done so already, please take a few minutes to 

fill out a renewal form and e-mail it back to me with your membership dues.  If you prefer, we have also 

instituted an electronic payments via PayPal or Credit card at the following link: 

http://www.broadbaysailing.org/renew/index.asp. 

Sunshine Chair News – Kathie Roberts, chassail@infoline.net  

As BBSA's Sunshine Chairman, my responsibility is to convey congratulations, sympathy, condolences, 

get-well wishes, etc. to members or their close relatives when the occasion arises. I am happy to do this, 

but I need the help of all the membership for this to be effective. So, if you hear of someone in need of 

any of the above, please let me know. You can reach me at (757) 497-5783 or e-mail 

chassail@infionline.net. Many thanks for your assistance. 

Ship’s Store News – Bev Borberg, 757 460 1051, bevborberg@yahoo.com 

I will not have the Burgee bag with me on the Rover. However, if you would like to purchase one, let me 

know and I will bring one with me. The price is $20. If you want a cap or shirt with BBSA logo and ship’s 

name embroidered on it, contact Sean Myers, kila2351@yahoo.com.  Tell him Bev suggested it.  He does 

a good job. 

BoatU.S. Membership: 

BBSA Membership Group ID for BoatU.S. Insurance: GA81617S 

BBSA members who have their boat insurance with BoatU.S. should be sure they are getting the 50% 

annual BoatU.S membership discount by using the BBSA Group ID number, GA81617S. If you are not a 

BoatU.S. member but would like to obtain an application or find out the benefits of a BoatU.S. 

membership, you may contact Membership Services at 1-800-395-2628 or www.boatus.com for a 

BoatU.S. Membership application. Those joining for the first time can also receive a 50% discount by 

mentioning our Cooperating Group ID number GA81617S.  

Boat for sale: Independence 

Graham Field is selling his boat, Independence, for $14,000. She is an Islander 36. More information 

appeared in the November and December banters. If you would like to see it again, please contact me 

(Karl Shulenburg) at the editor email address on the Membership page and I will send it to you. You can 

also contact Graham at lgrahamfield@gmail.com or 488-3931. 

Banter Submissions: 

Email BBSA Secretary Karl Shulenburg at editor@broadbaysailing.org or call (757)374-6034. 

  

mailto:membership@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/renew/index.asp
mailto:chassail@infoline.net
mailto:chassail@infionline.net
mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:kila2351@yahoo.com
http://www.boatus.com/
mailto:lgrahamfield@gmail.com
mailto:editor@broadbaysailing.org
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Sail Nauticus is a Norfolk based non-profit organization committed to positively inspiring, instructing, 

and impacting Hampton Roads kids through the use of sailing and maritime sciences. Hank Giffin is 

actively involved in promoting this organization and BBSA also provides a lot of support. 

Tickets for this event are $75 each. Open Bar includes a signature drink served upon entry. 
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2014 BBSA Officers 

Commodore commodore@broadbaysailing.org  Jim Currie 

Vice Commodore vicecommodore@broadbaysailing.org  Rick Perkins 

Rear Commodore rearcommodore@broadbaysailing.org  Ronda Borberg-Shulenburg 

Treasurer treasurer@broadbaysailing.org  Sergio Diehl 

Membership membership@broadbaysailing.org  Sergio Diehl 

Secretary editor@broadbaysailing.org  Karl Shulenburg 

Racing Fleet Captain phrfracing@broadbaysailing.org  Scott Almond 

Cruising Fleet Captain cruising@broadbaysailing.org  Bev Borberg 

One Design Fleet Captain onedesign@broadbaysailing.org   

PHRF Representative phrf@broadbaysailing.org  Randy Pugh 

Chesapeake Bay Yacht Racing Delegate cybra@broadbaysailing.org  Randy Pugh 

Web Site Administrator administrator@broadbaysailing.org  Scott Almond 

Little Creek Sailing Associations Representative lcsa@broadbaysailing.org  Randy Goodman 

Willoughby Racers Representative willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org  Rick Perkins 

Ship’s Store Custodian shipstore@broadbaysailing.org  Bev Borberg 

Sunshine Committee chassail@infionline.net  Kathie Roberts 

 

mailto:commodore@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:vicecommodore@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:rearcommodore@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:treasurer@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:membership@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:editor@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:phrfracing@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:cruising@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:onedesign@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:phrf@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:cybra@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:administrator@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:lcsa@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:willoughbyracers@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:shipstore@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:chassail@infionline.net

